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It is a blessing that God gives to come back to you
by this means. Beloved brethren, it is our desire
that you enjoy health and every blessing of the
Lord. We remain firm here, giving the battle that
touches us at this time, and we are strengthened by
the words of Paul: "I can do all things through
Christ who strengthens me" (Phil 4:13). For the
rest, we wait in the Lord with the hope that this
country will overcome this crisis with the help of
God.

The Church at Maturin centro.




The Lord's church in this city stands firm, manly. Even
when there are limitations and difficulties to mobilize
in public transport, everyone makes an effort to get to

the activities of the church.

Visitors There is a couple of young couple who have
several weeks visiting church meetings, they come
from the liberal church, they are already baptized. He
is a footbalist. They are very identified with us.
Among other visitors, an adult marriage (Américo and
Solange) has arrived by contact at several church
meetings. Ameérico informed me that he will arrange
for us to take Bible studies home. I appreciate your
prayer on behalf of these people.

Training. In the previous bulletin of several brothers
who expressed their desire to prepare, some to preach
others to direct the worship service, they have
considered the necessary and important thing that is to
get involved and help in the activities of the church,
and much more now when several brothers who
helped in the church have gone to other countries
looking to solve their lives given the crisis we are
going through in Venezuela. Thank God, on Saturday
22 we started the training or preparation program with
the participation of four brothers: Renny Marcano,
Arcadio Fleming, Andrés Isidro, Gustavo Almenarez
and this server as a facilitator in the preparation.




Left to Right: Renny, Arcadio, Andrés, Gustavo and this preacher. ‘

Beloved brothers, we continue to count on your
prayers for all the activities that we carry out for the
growth of the Lord's work, the benefit of souls and the

glory of God.

So far this newsletter. It is opportune for me to thank
my beloved brothers for their faithful participation
with me in this work, their prayers, and fraternal
solidarity in this difficult time. We keep praying for
one another.

If God allows, it will be until the next edition,
meanwhile, that God will continue blessing you richly,
bye.

In the love of Christ,

Antonio and family.




